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Re DA 20171197 (Gladesville Arcade site)

The Trust objects to DA 20171197 (Gladesville Arcade site) for the following reasons:

· This development is one of a number of the sites along Victoria Road to the west of the Gladesville Shopping Village (GSV) site that are subject to current DAs or which will inevitably be the subjects of future DAs.  All of these sites require vehicular access across the western boundary of the GSV site to provide parking areas for residents, tenants and the public as well as for deliveries of goods and services.

· As a result, vehicular traffic movements along the existing access lane between Cowell and Massey Streets will increase dramatically. This will have a seriously detrimental impact on both vehicles and pedestrians using the area, particularly the GSV site. It will result in an unintegrated collection of ingress and egress ramps serving each individual development. This is not compatible with the concept of a pedestrian-only laneway with shops and cafes that formed part of the original master plan.

· Instead, the requirements for vehicle parking, and for access for goods and services, for the whole site should be integrated in a properly designed underground carpark so that vehicular movements are fully separated from those of pedestrians.

· Development of the current three sites along the eastern side of Victoria Rd between Massey and Cowell streets should be planned as a whole to be compatible with other properties along this part of Victoria Rd, and with the GSV development, and planning authorities are urged to reject the piecemeal development applications currently proposed in isolation of each other.  What we are seeing is a failure of strategic planning and the local community will bear the costs of this.

We also have some specific reasons for not supporting DA 20171197 for the Gladesville Arcade site.  It is an overdevelopment of the site as defined by the existing LEP planning controls:

1. The proposed development exceeds the Floor Space Ratio defined in the LEP (2.82 instead of 2.5). 

2. The proposed development exceeds the height limit defined in the LEP (19m instead of 16m)

3. No Traffic Report is provided but the development assumes that Massey Lane will be the main access point.

4. There are insufficient car spaces provided for the retail centre which assumes access to the Council car park at GSV

For these reasons we recommend that this Development Application be refused.

Yours faithfully,

2 March 2018

Alister Sharp

President

